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Candle Lighting Times 

 
      March 2, 2018ééééé..5:26pm 
      March 9, 2018ééééé..5:34pm 
      March 16, 2018éééé...6:42pm 
 
 
     Friday Evening Services 
  
      March 2, 2018ééééé..7:00pm 
      March 9, 2018ééééé..7:00pm 
      March 16, 2018éééé...7:00pm 
       

  
Shabbat Morning Services - 9:00am 

 
 March 3, 2018  

 Torah portion of the weeké..Ki Thisa 

 Exodus 30:11-34:35 

 Haftorah portion of the weeké..I Kings 

 18:1-39 

 

 March 10, 2018 

 Torah portion of the weeké..Vayyakhel- 

 Pekudey 

 Exodus 35:1-40:38 

 Haftorah portion of the weeké..Numbers  

 19:1-22; Ezekiel 36:16-38 

 

 March 17, 2018 

 Torah portion of the weeké..Vayyikra 

 Leviticus 1:1-5:26 

 Haftorah portion of the weeké..Ezekiel 

 45:16-46:18 

  

From the Rabbiôs Study 
 

Itôs early spring and annually my thoughts turn to 

Passover and our Festival of Freedom.  The ñfestivalò 

part of that phrase is easy for me to understand,  Any 

holiday that includes eating a festive mealðIôm there!  

But itôs the word ñfreedomò that causes me to stop and 

consider the term especially in light of what is going on 

in our country and the rest of the world right now. 

 

Was it Nikolas Cruzôs exercise of freedom to use an 

assault weapon on the students of the Florida High 

School recently?  Are the gangs of our inner cities ex-

ercising their freedoms as they commit murder and 

mayhem on our streets and in our neighborhoods?  Is 

it somehow permissible for thugs to ream our streets 

and steal our vehicles for their joy rides?  Is our coun-

try somehow sinking into anarchy where a citizenôs 

personal freedoms are defined as whatever can be 

accomplished at the point of a weapon? 

 

Reasonable law abiding citizens are now being forced 

to barricade themselves in their homes for their own 

personal safety instead of walking in the malls or in 

our city parks.  Rather then go to the grocery store for 

our food and interact with other citizens in the process, 

we are sitting at our desks with computer in hand, or-

dering our groceries and our shoes and our prescrip-

tions from companies who deliver to our doors.  We 

are introverting our lives.  We are being forced to hire 

security companies and special locksmiths to keep peo-

ple away from us for our own welfare. 

 

Freedom cannot be defined as our ability to do what 

we want whenever we want.  Rules are required and 

we should both understand these rules and work hard 

to live by them for the relative good of every citizen. 

 

A gun or a knife is totally passive.  These devices re-

quire a human being to operate them.  The question 

becomes what are we doing with these tools?  Are we 

hunting for sport or chopping lettuce or are we plan-

ning on seeking revenge or robbing a business or an-
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other person? 

 

If I had the absolute answers Iôd be the kingðbut Iôm 

not the king and I do not have the absolute answers 

but I do have a voice.  I want to be able to walk 

through my neighborhood or shop downtown without 

personal fear.  I want to sit in a park or play with my 

grandchildren without looking over my shoulder every 

two minutes.  And I want everyone else to have these 

same enjoyments.  I want our leaders to, a) recognize 

that we have a problem, b) commit to sitting down in 

meaningful discussion with the goal of solving our 

crisis, c) implementing the philosophies and the rules 

of true positive societal social change, and d) to ac-

complish all of this before I end up at Mt. Moriah 

Cemetery. 

 

The trip of 1000 miles begins with a first step.  I am 

willing to take that first step.  Who will join me? 

 

Rabbi Rubovits 

            

PRESIDENTôS CORNER 

 
Tragic events that have occurred lately worldwide 

again cause us to re-evaluate our security.  While we 

share the remorse with those who have lost and/or 

are dealing with injured loved ones, and send our 

thoughts and prayers, we also have to reflect on our 

own synagogue. 

 

The Board has been dealing with these issues for the 

past year plus, and has made some changes to wit; 

improved security lighting, keeping doors locked 

more, and soon we will bid out a new interior & exte-

rior security camera system.  Additionally new safety 

policies are or will be in place to help improve the 

situation.  Rabbi has, on his own, changed his study 

policy to open door especially when a student is visit-

ing. 

 

Times and actions change and that requires us to 

change along with them.  We cannot practically be-

come a fortress, nor do we want to, but we can be 

more diligent and more responsive to events around 

us. 

 

Tanna Devei Eliyahu 193 stated ñBe not like a large 

door, which lets in the wind, or like a small door, 

which make the worthy stoop; but rather like a 

threshold, which all men are able to crossò. 

 

Mark Turk 

 

 
 

NOTES 
 We need your eyes and ears.  If you know a 

congregant is ill, in the hospital, or nursing home, 

please let the office know. 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us on Thursdays at Noon for 90 minutes of lunch 

& Torah study.  Rabbi will review and discuss the up-

coming Torah portion of the week so come prepared to 

learn something new and exciting!  Costð$5 per week 

 

The Current Events Discussion 

Group will meet on Sunday, 

March 4th at 10:30 AM.  The 

topic for discussion is ñDACA and 

the Dreamersò.  Everyone is invit-

ed to attend. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR ADULTS 
          On Sunday, March 11th at 10:30 AM, Rabbi will 

present a program on ñPrep for Passover; the holiday 

story, a few general rules, the food (including recipes), 

the celebration of freedomò.  Plan to join us for this 

event.  

 

Please join us on Friday, March 

16th for Dairy Potluck at 6:00 

PM followed by services at 

7:00 PM.  Mr. Bermanôs students 

will participate in the services. 

Please RSVP to the office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please join us in celebrating the Bar Mitzvah of 

Tyler Floss on Saturday, March 17th at 9:00 AM.  

 

2018 RAFFLE WINNERS 
 Thank you to all who participated in this yearôs 

raffle and made it a success.  Congratulations to the 

winners: 

1st Prize ($1000) Dr. Art Glaser 

2nd Prize ($500) Karen Buczek, Scott Stewart/

   Beth/Alonso 

3rd Prize ($300)  Steve Friedman 

4th Prize ($200)  Ari Freeman 

5th Prize ($200)  Howard Pollock 

6th Prize ($200)  Myles Jacobs 

7th Prize ($200)  Ari Freeman 

8th Prize ($200)  Tom Severson 



MARCH BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES  

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to:  

 3/1 Sarah Zakos 

 3/2 Michael Freeman 

 3/3 Ari Freeman 

 3/5 Mark Turk 

 3/8 Janet Stone 

 3/8 Ellen Turk-Zakos 

 3/9 Zach Berman 

 3/10 Karen Luksa 

 3/11 Nino Corsetti 

 3/12 Bob Abrams 

 3/15 Ronda Lebold 

 3/16 Lorelei Abrams 

 3/19 Miriam Hersonsky 

 3/23 Dan Floss 

 3/25 Laura Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Anniversary to:  

 3/17 Glenn & Andrea Panner 

 3/18 Sam & Pat Rosefsky 

 3/27 Lew & Wendy Berman 

 

BEST KEPT SECRETS 
 Art is a secret.  Yes our art sometimes shines 

through. 

 Recently we were blessed with 6 poster size 

pieces from the Quad Cityôs Yom HaShoah committee.  

They are Friends of Mind by various artists from Voic-

es & Visions/PJ Library.  They are pictures  and inspi-

rational messages to improve the readers outlook. 

 Location is on the west brick wall going back 

toward the classrooms.  View & enjoy!! 

Yahrzeits 
(Week of February 25-March 3) 

Sharon Vinitsky    12 Adar  February 27 

Sandra Kliska   13 Adar  February 28 

Ruth Herman  14 Adar  March 1 

(Week of March 4-10) 

Ken Pollock  18 Adar  March 5 

Belle Ann Cohen 20 Adar  March 7 

Amy Cohen  20 Adar  March 7 

Mark Turk  20 Adar  March 7 

Kimberly Floss  22 Adar  March 9 

(Week of March 11-17) 

Mark Turk  24 Adar  March 11 

Sheldon Lebold  24 Adar  March 11 

Dr. Eric Bass    25 Adar  March 12 

June Becker    26 Adar  March 13 

Robert Freeman  26 Adar  March 13          

         The Yahrzeit light is lot on the evening before 

the date noted above. 

         Yahrzeit lights will be lit on our Memorial Tablets 

in memory of: 

 Week of February 25-March 3:  Julius 

Fisch, Harry A. Rubens, Rose (Sklut) Patinka, 

Herman Kristal, Dr. Irving M. Cobin, Sidney Mil-

ler, Moses Solomon, Rebecca Lewis 

 Week of March 4-10:  Morris Ratsky, Ani-

da Rudman, Irving Turk, Marsha Schwartz, Sa-

rah Cohn 

 Week of March 11-17:  Mrs. Elizabeth 

Turk, Clara K. Bass, Samuel B. (Kelly) Freeman, 

Max Klein, Jackson Jarvis Cohen, Max Shapiro, 

Mrs. Jessie Kristal, Mrs. Thelma Schwartz, Ern-

est Freeman, Samuel Greenberg, Abe Resis, Wil-

liam Wolf, Eugene Melcher 

 

Hattie & Harry  Brown 

Happy Day  Fund 

¶ None 

 

Hattie & Harry Brown 

Memorial Fund 

¶ None 
 
 Congratulations to Michelle & Rabbi on a leaf 

on the Tree of Life donated by Karen Buczek on behalf 

of the congregation family. 

 The Circle of Remembrance has a new circle 

honoring the memory of Marsha Schwartz donated by 

Karen Buczek. 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 
          The newsletter is published on the 1st & 15th of 

each month.  Please submit any articles for considera-

tion no later than 5 days prior to publication date to 

give time for set up and proof-reading.  Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

 
A book bag novel has been chosen.  Weôll notify you 

when books are available to be picked up from the 

office.  The novelôs title is The Thinks We Do For Love 

by Kristin Hannah. A poignant evocative story that 

celebrates the magic of motherhood, the joys of com-

ing home and the price we so willingly pay for love.  

Date and location to be determined. 

 

MUSIC PROGRAM 
In conjunction with the Jewish United 

Fund, a partner in serving the com-

munity, these are the upcoming 

events brought to our congregation 

and the community through our ñSing Unto G-dò 

grant.  Jessica Tobacman has begun to work with the 

Sunday school to include additional music into their 

worship as they lead Friday night services in the up-

coming months.  Mark your calendars for March 16th 

to hear each Sunday school class showcase their tal-

ents.  If you are interested in learning about Jewish 

music, its origins, and the role it plays in our reli-

gionðplan on attending a seminar on March 11th 

from 10-11 am.  Juice and snacks will be available.  

On April 1st, any adult interested in joining the con-

gregational choir is invited to attend a session with 

Ms. Tobacman at 10:00 am.  Finally, there will be a 

special Shabbat service on Friday, May 4th celebrating 

music.  Both the children and adult choir will perform 

in addition to some good old-fashion congregational 

sing-alongs. 

 

 

 

 

 

SCRIP 
          A new order form is included in the newsletter.  

Order forms due in the office by Friday, March 9th.  

Donôt forget to order cards for your Passover shop-

ping.  Any questions please contact Beth at 815-741-

4600. 

 

TAX FORM LETTER 
 "If you would like a letter/e-mail from the 

synagogue substantiating 2017 contributions please e

-mail the treasurer at kaplanjim@comcast.net or call 

815-744-8688. Reminder that Scrip and Raffle Tickets 

are not deductible per IRS rules." 

WELFARE CHEST 
 This month we will discuss Jewish National 

Fund (JNF) and Will-Grundy Medical Clinic (WGMC). 

 

JNF not only concerns 

itself with the Israeli 

environment and natu-

ral resources but also 

assists first responders 

and the military. 

 In Galilee JUF is making great strides in re-

shaping the ecology and economy of this area by im-

proving entrepreneurial opportunities.  After the tragic 

Carmel fires, JFN assisted with food, supplies, and 

equipment to replenish those lost in the fires.  JNF 

doesnôt supply equipment or munitions for the Israeli 

Defense Forces (IDF) rather it deals with humanity 

issues especially by bringing special needs persons to 

work side by side with non-combative IDF support per-

sonnel. 

 JFN has supplied $60,000,000.00 to clear and 

rehab the Beôer Sheva River and surrounding areas 

and totally has committed over $200,000,000.00 to-

ward Israeli green innovations and environmental is-

sues in the Negev. 

WGMC provides free 

health care in both 

county areas to those 

who cannot get health 

care from other 

sources.  Last year the 

clinic served over 1000 patients comprised of over 

2000 doctor visits, over 1300 in specialty visits plus 

2900 nurse visits, 900 prescription visits and  over 370 

clinic visits supplying more than $10,000,000.00 in 

case value of care. 

 Obviously both providers are entitled to our 

continued support. 

 

KITCHEN COMMITTEE REQUEST 
 Please notify the synagogue office 2 days 
in advance of when you need to use the syna-
gogue kitchen.  Thank you. 
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